Professional Cross Country Club of Tasmania Inc.
2016 Annual General Meeting
Opening:
The AGM of the PCCCT Inc was opened at 7.05 pm on Tuesday 6th December, 2016 at the Ulverstone Surf Lifesaving Club by Chairman Barry Ling (President).
Present:  
Barry Ling, Gerard Leary, Rod Viney, Dallas van Rooyen, Michelle D’Monte, Ellen Elphinstone, Nick Young, Mark Saint-John, Greg McFarlane, Ken Williams, Kelly Baxter, Malcolm Nutting, Sven Mason, Karina Mason, Dale Blyth, Robyn Locke
Apologies:
Ray Spinks, Lyn Saint-John, Lori McFarlane
Approval of Minutes:
The Minutes of the previous meeting distributed.

Moved:  Mark Saint-John


Seconded:   Karina Mason   Carried
Business Arising from Minutes:
· As Rod priestly was going overseas for a long period, his sponsoring a race, at Turners Beach, was postponed.
· Electronic timing: the club has applied for a grant with the Division of Sport and Recreation to purchase a system. We should know the result soon.
· The PCCCT carnival went well. We raised $800 for the Cancer Council making a total of about $10 000 over the years.

· The safety issue of runners assembling on the road was monitored and avoided whenever possible.
President’s Report:
Barry delivered his report and moved its acceptance. Seconded: Dallas van Rooyen  Carried
Auditor’s Report:
Treasurer Gerard Leary tabled the Auditor’s Report for 2015/2016. It showed a loss of $2 289 but there were still some sponsorships outstanding, expected soon. We also had the significant cost of the trailer $3 440 during the year. He recommended that registration and entry fees remain for 2017 as they were for 2016.
It was moved the report be accepted and that registration and entry fees reamian at 2016 levels.

Moved:   
Mark Saint-John

Seconded:  Michelle D’Monte

Election of Office Bearers:

Patron: 
John McGuire
Nominated: Barry Ling    Seconded: Ron Chequer

John McGuire duly elected.

President: 

Barry Ling

Nominated: Ron Chequer    Seconded: John Purton

Barry Ling duly elected.

Vice Presidents: 

Malcolm Nutting

Nominated: Dale Lancaster    Seconded: Michael Bates
Malcolm Nutting duly elected.

Mark Saint-John

Nominated: Gerard Leary    Seconded: Dale Blyth

Mark Saint-John duly elected.

Treasurer: 

Gerard Leary

Nominated: Mark Saint-John    Seconded: Dale Blyth

Gerard Leary duly elected.

Secretary: 

Rod Viney

Nominated: John Castledine    Seconded: Dallas van Rooyen

Rod Viney duly elected.

Handicapper: 

Dale Blyth

Nominated: Russell Horton    Seconded: Barry Ling

Dale Blyth duly elected.

Publicity Officer: 

Rod Viney

Nominated: John Castledine    Seconded: Dallas van Rooyen

Rod Viney duly elected.

Committee: 

John Castledine

Nominated: Mark Saint-John    Seconded: Dale Blyth

John Castledine duly elected.

Lori McFarlane

Nominated: Mark Saint-John Seconded: Gerard Leary

Lori McFarlane duly elected.

Greg McFarlane

Nominated: Barry Ling Seconded: Rod Viney
Greg McFarlane duly elected.

Michelle D’Monte, Dallas van Rooyen and Russell Horton continue on the committee for a further year.

Auditor: 

Rendell Ridge

Nominated: Gerard Leary    Seconded: Malcolm Nutting

Rendell Ridge duly elected.

General Business:
· Robyn Locke asked was being checked and cared for. Everyone needs to know where it is. Discussion then about us needing to find out who has first-aid qualifications. It was suggested the committee looks at having a written process – a critical incident procedure – to deal with safety and first-aid issues.
· Dale Blyth asked for people’s views on dealing with new runners. It was agreed we need to insist new runners submit their best times honestly. 

· The club will provide volunteers to assist with (a) PCCCT carnival the next Sunday (b) Devonport Triathlon on March 18 (c) the Australian Masters, in particular the half-marathon and the cross-country (trail) race.
· Members were asked their thoughts on having a race on Launceston 10 day. It was generally agreed we should have a break on that day.

· Members’ views were canvassed on holding the club marathon earlier. There were pros and cons and these were discussed. The committee will make the final decision. It was suggested that if we change, we let other clubs know so their members can consider entering.
First Committee  Meeting:

7:00 pm, Monday December 12th, 2016 
Meeting Closed:

Meeting was closed at 8:10 pm
